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God gave this ministry a
name. This ministry’s name is
called “Lord of Life.” In order for
Jesus Christ to be in complete
control of your life, He has to
swallow up your soul. He doesn’t
do it all at one time. To swallow
up your soul, a transformation
has to come about. He has to start
changing your way of thinking
and your way of doing things. He
changes your attitude and
outlook, and how you view the
circumstances and situations in
your life. It is a process that you
go through.
There is so much corruption
all over the world. Everything
you can see is aging, decaying
and
dying.
Corruption
is
reproduced only by the carnal
mind. The carnal mind is totally
incapable of producing life. The
mind of Christ is what gives life,
and that is why our mind must be
transformed into the mind of
Christ. It takes time to make this
transformation because when we
came into this world, we were
conformed to this world, its
ideas, ways, concepts and beliefs.
We were conformed by our
parents because of their beliefs
and their ideas. We were
conformed even in the church
orders, and religion. Christ says,
“I am the way.” We come by the
way of Christ into the kingdom of

God. When we come into the
kingdom we bring all the
baggage with us. We bring
everything we learned in the
world into the kingdom of God,
that offends His kingdom. That is
not God’s way, not the way God
thinks, and does things. It takes a
while for us to get it. We have to
be totally deprogrammed and
reprogrammed and allow the
Lord Jesus Christ to begin to
teach us His ways by His Spirit.
This is why He said, “I am the

Way, I am the truth, I am
the life.” Every truth that
Christ gives each one of you, it
brings liberty and freedom in
your life to where you become
free. The Lord is burning up these
things by His Spirit, things we
don’t even know about or are
even aware of. Sometimes we
don’t know that there are
thoughts in the mind that exalts
itself against the mind of Christ,
but God knows what they are.
2Co 10:5,
Casting down
imaginations, and every high
thing that exalteth itself against
the knowledge of God, and
bringing into captivity every
thought to the obedience of
Christ;
We
need
to
start
understanding what life is. What
is life? A lot of people think life is
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eating well, a lot of money,
driving a fancy car, and having a
job you want. What is life? Life is
having peace in your mind. If you
don’t have peace, then you have
worry, doubt, and anxieties. Life
is peace of mind. When you have
peace in your soul, everything is
okay. When you have peace in
your mind, you have no worries.
With that peace, you are not
worried about what is going to
happen tomorrow. You are living
in the moment, in the present
tense. There are two thieves that
try to rob you of that peace. The
two thieves are the future and the
past. That is why the Lord is
trying to teach us to live in the
moment, taking one day at a
time. Sometimes you do have to
plan regarding something in the
future. Your mind should not
plan for the future except when
the Lord speaks to your mind. As
an example, you need to go to
France. Then you ask the Lord
when, and set the plans in
motion. I’m trying to bring a
balance here. Matt 6:34, Take
therefore no thought for the
morrow: for the morrow shall
take thought for the things of
itself. Sufficient unto the day is
the evil thereof.
Living in the moment-that’s
hard to do sometimes, isn’t it?
You should be giving full

attention to the Spirit and the
Word and being fed by it. We
should hold to it, not letting your
minds wander, but living in the
moment of what God is feeding
us from His table today. Do not
be anxious for seeking things, but
listen intently to what He says.
The Lord wants us to choose
life. We make choices every
moment and every day between
life and death. This is what was
happening in the Garden of Eden.
Adam knew God. A lot of people
were there in the Garden of Eden.
The Garden of Eden is the
kingdom of God. We have been
born again and we all are in the
garden. Everyone sitting here is
in the kingdom of God. Our
citizenship is in the kingdom of
God. Paul says, “I am dead to the
world,” He was in the world, but
not of it.
Gen 2:16-17, And the LORD
God commanded the man, saying,
Of every tree of the garden thou
mayest freely eat: Gen 2:17, But
of the tree of the knowledge of
good and evil, thou shalt not eat
of it: for in the day that thou
eatest thereof thou shalt surely
die. The Lord gave one
commandment. He said, “You
can eat from all the trees. (We can
feed from the Christ in each
other.) We can eat from your tree
if I need some peace, and love.
We can come and get a hug. We
can eat from the fruits of the
spirit off of each tree that is in the
kingdom of God. If you don’t
have the right fruit, I don’t want
to eat that. If you have a rotten
apple there, I don’t want to hear
that. If you have a lot of anger
and bitterness, then I would
prefer to just stand over here and
pray for you. God said you can
eat from those trees. He gave

them a simple instruction. He
said, “Tend to your garden.” The
garden is your mind. This is
where all the thoughts, battles,
and problems are. The problems
are here, in your mind. You may
say, “Sister Joyce, all my
problems are outside of me.” No,
they are in your mind. It’s how
you are looking at the problem. If
you are looking at the problem
right, then you have no problem.
Did you get that? I said, "There is
not a problem outside of you." It’s
all here in your mind. It’s the
attitude and the outlook on the
problem. If you are looking at it
the way God teaches you to look
at it, then you don’t have a
problem. It might be this or that,
but it’s okay. It’s in the hand of
God, and He will lead, guide and
direct you in what you should do
in any given situation. He said,
“Tend to your garden. Keep it.
Guard it.” You have to guard
your mind, isn’t this true?
Sometimes that mind just starts
rattling on with all these thoughts
and you have to say, Be still, and
know that I am God. I’m not
going to feed on those thoughts.”
Do those thoughts bring you life,
happiness and peace? If they
don’t, delete them. If you can’t
delete them, you might say,
“Well sister Joyce, this has such a
stronghold on my mind, I can’t
delete it. If you can’t delete it, just
go within and commune with
Christ because Christ is life, and
you are not separated from Him.
You might think you got
separated, but you didn’t. You
are still hooked up to the lifeline.
All you have to do is commune
with Him and praise Him, and
the life of the Christ that’s in you
swallows up those thoughts in
your mind, and you have life,
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peace and joy in the mind again.
Basically God told Adam, Adam,
I’m not going to make man a
robot, but I’m setting two paths
in front of man. I’m setting two
courses in front of man. Man can
love me with all of his heart and
can serve Me all the days of his
life. Man can submit to Me, My
thoughts and My ideas and live
and walk in the realm of the spirit
in the cool of the day in the
Garden of Eden all the days of his
life.” This is what God was
saying to Adam. He was saying,
“You will never have to fall in
that death realm. You will never
have to fall into that realm of
corruption, but Adam, I’m giving
you a free will.”
If God had not given that one
commandment, then man would
have lived forever. Death and sin
had not entered in until the time
of the fall. It says, “Death reigned
by one man.” And that is in
Romans 5:12, It says, in verse 12,
Wherefore, as by one man sin
entered into the world, and death
by sin; and so death passed upon
all men. That one man is that
corporate Adam who brought
death and corruption with the
fall. Spiritual death brings death
and corruption all around us.
Romans 5:17, says, For if by one
man’s offence death reigned by
one; much more they which
receive abundance of grace and of
the gift of righteousness shall
reign in life by one, Jesus Christ.
Christ wants us to reign in life all
the time. He set two courses
before Adam. The tree of life and
the tree of the knowledge of good
and evil were in the midst of the
garden. If you can understand
that the tree of the knowledge of
good and evil is the carnal mind,
self-will, and the five senses, then

you can understand that the tree
of life is the Spirit of God, Jesus
Christ, and the bread of life. This
enables you to walk in the spirit
and not in the flesh. God gave
Adam a choice. God said, “I set
before you this day life and
death. Death is the tree of
knowledge of good and evil. Life
is yielding to Christ and the Spirit
of the Lord allowing Christ to be
Lord of our life with complete
control. He is not always in
control of every area of your life.
If you let Him be in control of
every area of your life, you
would be completely transformed
right now. I would look at you
and see your transformed body.
If He were in control of every
thought you had, every word you
spoke, and all the members of
your body, then you would have
the same experience Jesus had on
the Mount of Transfiguration.
There are seven levels of
submission. Seven is perfection
and completeness. The soul needs
to lie down with the Christ and
come into total submission.
We are responsible for our
actions and for what we know.
We are not responsible for what
we don’t know. The Lord wants
us to begin to walk in His ways.
He wants us to choose life so we
can be happy. Jesus said, “I came
that you might have life and life
more abundantly. The more you
walk in His life, the more you
begin to experience abundant life.
The abundant life over flows to
others ministering to them
because of the life you are
experiencing in Christ. That is
reigning in life.
Jeremiah 21:8 says, And unto
this people thou shalt say, Thus
saith the Lord; Behold, I set
before you the way of life, and

the way of death. He was giving
two paths like He did in the
Garden of Eden. He told Adam
that one was a way of life, and
the other a way of corruption.
Adam did not fall until the
serpent came to the woman. The
serpent is that small voice that
comes to steal rob and usurp. The
serpent works through the carnal
mind, carnal thinking, and
thoughts that did not come from
the mind of Christ. The serpent
does not come to your true self,
which is your spirit, because
Christ in you cannot be tempted.
It is the soul that can be tempted,
the thoughts, ideas, and subtle
things that come from the carnal
mind. God wants to be involved
in everything you do, in every
decision you make. God wants
you to be in His plan and not
your plan. God wants to be
supreme everyday of your life.
He wants you to wake up in the
morning and say, “Yes, sir. I am
here sir, to do as you will today.”
Eventually God will swallow up
your soul to the point that you
will no longer have a will. Your
will has been swallowed up in
the Spirit of the Lord, and you
will walk in oneness with Christ
yielding to His still small voice.
He wants to be in everything you
do because if you let Him lead
you in all your decisions, you will
experience rest, peace, joy and
life. If you make your own
decisions and your own choices,
there is no life or peace there.
There will be frustration, anxiety
and worry.
He set a course in the
beginning. Then He goes to Israel
and tells them the same thing.
You
can
see
the
two
commandments in the New
Testament.
The
two
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commandments
fulfilled
everything. “Thou shalt love the
Lord thy God with all thy heart,
and with all thy soul, and with
all thy strength, and with all thy
mind; and thy neighbour as
thyself.” Luke 10:27. If you did
those two things, it would be the
fulfillment of the law of life. I
hope you can hear this.
I want to bring a balance.
Sometimes, what God calls life,
we call horrible. Look at Job. God
said, “Job, I want to bring you
into a double portion. Job, I want
to bring you into My nature. So,
Job, I am going to allow Satan,
the refiner, to refine you. I am
going to allow him to touch the
things you have, to remove your
family, and all of your flock.
Everybody will look at that and
say, “That’s death. There’s no life
in that.” Why did this happen to
Job? I mean, Job is sitting there
with boils all over his body, and
underneath his arm. If you ever
had a boil, you know how painful
it is. Everybody looking at Job
was pointing a finger and
saying,” “What has he done?
What did he do? He must have
done something really bad for
God to do all those things to him.
So what has he done?” He hasn’t
done anything. Do you see what
God was doing? He was testing
Job, He was proving Job, and
showing Job what was in himself.
God was showing Job both the
good and bad that was in him.
The good and the bad go
together. God says, “I see the
darkness and the light the same.”
Whatever course or whatever you
have to go through to bring you
into total submission to Christ, it
is a process of death that God is
working into you, dying to that
soul so that you might walk in

the newness of life all the time
Death and life work together.
God sees that darkness and the
night as the same. Psalm 139.12
Even the darkness is not dark to You,
And the night is as bright as the day.
Darkness and light are alike to You
Here is another example. Many
people are worshiping other
gods, Baal. They were doing
everything totally different from
what God had spoken to them.
They had 450 prophets who
worshiped Baal. Elijah stood
before the Lord Himself. He
heard from the Spirit of God, to
pronounce the judgment upon
the people at that time. God knew
it would take three years for them
to become humble enough to
hear what God wanted to speak
through Elijah. This is what God
is doing all over the world. God
is bringing correction through
His judgments. He is preparing
man to hear what He is trying to
say for His glory and His power.
He wants to give man His
kingdom, His love, His life and
His peace. He wants to give
everyone all that He has because
He died on the cross for all
mankind. 1Kings 17:1 And Elijah
the Tishbite, who was of the
inhabitants of Gilead, said unto
Ahab, As the LORD God of Israel
liveth, before whom I stand, there
shall not be dew nor rain these
years, but according to my word.
1Kings 18:17-22, And it came
to pass, when Ahab saw Elijah,
that Ahab said unto him, Art
thou he that troubleth Israel?
18:18, And he answered, I have
not troubled Israel; but thou, and
thy father's house, in that ye
have
forsaken
the
commandments of the LORD,
and thou hast followed Baalim.
18:19, Now therefore send, and
gather to me all Israel unto

mount Carmel, and the prophets
of Baal four hundred and fifty,
and the prophets of the groves
four hundred, which eat at
Jezebel's table. 18:20, So Ahab
sent unto all the children of
Israel, and gathered the prophets
together unto mount Carmel.
18:21, And Elijah came unto all
the people, and said, how long
halt ye between two opinions? If
the LORD be God, follow him:
but if Baal, then follow him. And
the people answered him not a
word. 18:22, Then said Elijah
unto the people, I, even I only,
remain a prophet of the LORD;
but Baal's prophets are four

hundred and fifty men.
Everybody is trying to live
longer today. They are trying
everything that you could
possibly think of, diets, exercise,
etc. They don’t realize that they
have the fountain of life that is in
Jesus Christ who is God. The
point that I am making is the
Lord, trying to get us into a realm
of walking with Him and having
a different outlook on things. Yes,
I realize we have things come our
way that must be dealt with or
minister to, but you don’t
constantly focus on that. If God is
dealing with heavy areas and you
feel the weight, just walk away
from it a while and it will
subside, because the Lord is
using His life in you to consume
the darkness in other people’s
lives. Life is where it is. It is a
path of life and joy.
In Nehemiah, chapter 8. God
gave me some more scriptures.
Start putting it to use each day of
your life. In the day that God
used Ezra, Moses commanded all
of Israel to come and hear the
law. He commanded everyone to
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come, and they had to listen to
the priest.
The day is coming where all
nations will have to listen to the
law of life. God is going to open
up the book of life to every man,
and everything is going to be
taught out of the book of life-not
King James. Notice in Revelation
chapter 20, that God does not
judge man out of King James, but
the book of life.
This does not take away from
the Bible. That’s not what I’m
saying.
What is the book of life? The
book of life is God, God’s own
book
that
no
man
can
contaminate or touch. The book
of life is within everyman
because it’s God, it is Jesus Christ.
It is the word and the spirit
where that man, has never
contaminated and never will.
Man will be judged out of the
book of life. At this particular
time, they were calling all of the
people to come hear what was
going to come out of the law. The
law brings condemnation and
guilt. The law of life makes you
conscious of God, aware of God,
and you desire to have a
relationship with Him. You want
to know Him and who He is. The
Law of Moses promotes fear with
the do’s and the don’ts. Jesus
issued in the law of life, which is
the book of life. It all goes
together.

There is a difference between
the Law of Moses and the law of
life. Jesus Christ became the
fulfillment of the law. Therefore,
we have the law of life. And the
law of life is in the New
Testament. All the people came
together, to listen as he read about
God’s ways, out of this book. The
people were attentive to the book

of the law. In verse 7, it wants
you to see that Ezra, opened the
book, and caused the people to
understand the law, and the
people stood in their place.
Rev 1:6, And hath made us
kings and priests unto God
and his Father; to him be glory
and dominion forever and
ever. Amen.
This is what the Lord is
doing. He is raising up His king
and His priests not after the order
of the Levitical priesthood, but
after the order of the Melchizedek
priesthood. In Hebrews, chapter 7
it says that the order of the
Melchizedek priesthood is peace
and righteousness, which is life,
which we know is Jesus Christ.
That is the order that Christ
issued in, the order of life so that
we can commune and fellowship
with Christ and we can hear the
Lord. The Lord has tabernacled
Himself inside of us. Under the
law, God was somewhere way
out there. God was not in here
(within the individual). With the
law of life, when we are filled
with the Holy Spirit, God
tabernacles Himself in us. When
the book of His life was opened
in the people it caused them to
understand the law, and they
stood in their place. It would be
great if the Lord would get some
ministers who would really seek
Him for the interpretation of the
word and stand there and let
Christ teach the people, not the
carnal mind. We have heard from
the woman long enough. I am not
talking about a natural woman.
The woman is the soul. We have
heard from the soul too much.
We need to hear only from the
Spirit of Christ out of the Book of
Life individually, so they can
learn the ways of the Lord Neh

8:9, And Nehemiah, which is the
Tirshatha, and Ezra the priest the
scribe, and the Levites that
taught the people, said unto all
the people, This day is holy unto
the LORD your God; mourn not,
nor weep. For all the people wept,
when they heard the words of the
law. The Law of Moses make
you feel very unworthy that you
are not good enough for God,
that you will never make it The
law of life does cause you to
become convicted of your
mistakes, your rebellion or
whatever is going on in your life.
The conviction that takes place is
love lifting. Conviction where
you yield to this love, peace and
joy, and it brings life to you and it
takes away the guilt. It takes
away the condemning. You
condemn yourself when you love
the darkness more than the life
He desires to give you. There is
no condemning. It is nothing but
life. There is a big difference in
the law of life and the letter of the
law. John 3:19, This is the
judgment, that the Light has come
into the world, and men loved the
darkness rather than the Light, for
their deeds were evil.
Under the Law of Moses,
they told the people not to mourn
or weep, for all the people wept
when they heard the words of the
law. Verse 10, Then he said unto
them, go your way, eat the fat,
and drink the sweet, and send
portions unto them for whom
nothing is prepared; for this day
is holy unto our Lord; neither be
ye sorry; for the joy of the Lord is
your strength. 11, So the Levites
stilled all the people, saying,
Hold your peace, for the day is
holy; neither be ye grieved. 12,
And all the people went their
way because they understood the
words, which were declared unto
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them. They were tapping a little
bit into the feast of tabernacles
right there. There is a feast that all
nations will come to. It is a feast
that swallows up all other feasts.
It is a feast that Jesus Christ
fulfilled on the cross. The feast
that God told Israel that they had
to come to on the 15th day and 15
means rest. They couldn’t worry
about their jobs. They had to
forget about their problems. For
seven days they had to just sit
there and totally worship God
and enjoy Him and become so
caught up in God that they were
not worried about anything. They
were resting. They didn’t have
any problems; they had rest, and
joy. It’s a feast of celebration, joy,
life and it is a feast of peace.
When Jesus Christ came, you
experienced Him as your Savior
and God tabernacled Himself in
you. That was the beginning of
the feast of tabernacles in you
and in me. Understand that God
tabernacled Himself and He lives
inside of us. We are to celebrate
this feast every day of our lives. If
we get a true grasp of this
message and walk in this
message, there will never be any
murmuring, complaining, worry
or unbelief. Every day you are
celebrating God and celebrating
this relationship with Him. When
problems come along, you say,
“I’m going to look at this problem
the way God wants me to look at
it. God says for me to count it all
joy when I go through trials. God
says in everything give thanks
because this is the will of God.
“You mean I’ve got to give
thanks in everything, Lord?” The
murmuring, complaining and the
worry is the death realm. When I
began to put the feast of
tabernacles into practice every

day and I began to seek the
kingdom of God first, I began
walking in the realm of His life
and getting the victory.
“Somebody did something
terrible to me, so I am going to let
them have it.” You can’t let them
have it because the Bible says you
are to bless them, not curse them.
If you curse them with words,
that’s not bringing life. If they are
not moving the way you want
them to, and they are not doing
what you are trying to make
them do, then it isn’t them, it’s
you. You have to look at what is
going on in you. If you’re getting
angry because someone is not
doing what you want them to do,
you need to stand back and say,
“You’re the potter, Lord. You are
molding him.” Forgiveness goes
into action then. Forgiveness is
letting go of it. If anything is
bothering you, you must let go of
it and not have anything against
anyone.
Psalm 12:1 says, ”Help
Lord.” How many times have
you said that? Has God ever put
you in a helpless situation? The
Lord loves us. He puts us in a
helpless situation so we have to
call upon His name. God is
waiting very patiently to teach us
to depend on Him in everything.
Sometimes the ego and the pride
get in the way. Psalm 12:1, Help,
Lord; for godly man ceaseth; for
the faithful fail from among the
children of men. 2, They speak
vanity ever one with his
neighbor; with flattering lips and
with a double heart they do
speak. These are double-minded
people. Sometimes they speak
out of the mind of Christ, and
other times out of the carnal
mind. Verse 3, The Lord shall cut
off all flattering lips and the

tongue that speaketh proud
things. 4, Who have said, With
our tongue shall we prevail; our
lips are our own who is Lord over
us? The serpent sticks its tongue
out and hisses. The tongue has a
lot of poison in it. We can say
some terrible things about people
and wish that we had never
spoken, because we know that
poison just came out of our
mouths. If you get mad or angry,
don’t speak your mind because if
you do, you are just creating
more hell for yourself. You just
need to wait on the Lord and let
the Lord put the words in your
mouth that you are to speak. It
says in Verse 6, the words of the
Lord are pure words; as silver
tried in a furnace of earth,
purified seven times.
Paul said in, 2Cor 4:8, We are
troubled on every side yet not
distressed; we are perplexed, but
not in despair; 9, Persecuted, but
not forsaken; cast down. (We get
down sometimes.) But not
destroyed. 10, Always bearing
about in the body the dying of the
Lord Jesus. Why are we always
bearing about in the body the
dying of the Lord Jesus? So the
life of the Lord Jesus might be
manifest in our bodies. All that
Job and Paul went through, and
all that you go through is to bring
us to a place where Christ is
revealed in us. It is what we
experience in our walk with Him.
When God puts us through the
fire, situation or circumstances, it
is to bring us in the life of Christ.
I want to bring a balance.
Disobedience
brings
death.
Obedience brings life. Everybody
has made mistakes. If you learn
from those mistakes, they become
circumstances bringing about
correction which brings life. If
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you don’t learn and you keep
making the same mistakes over
again, the same situation will
keep reoccurring until you finally
get the message the Lord is trying
to give you. Correction brings life
when we yield to what He is
saying. Those mistakes will
elevate us and bring us into the
realm of life, and then you can
identify with creation.
2Cor 4:10, says, Always
bearing about in the body the
dying of the Lord Jesus, that the
life also of Jesus might make
manifest in the flesh. 11, For we,
which live, are always delivered
unto death for Jesus’ sake. If you
start getting a reputation or your
pride starts increasing, the Lord
will
cause
another
death
experience to happen in your life.
It is for Christ to be manifested in
us. 12, For we which live are
always delivered unto death for
Jesus’ sake, that the life also of
Jesus might be made manifest in
our mortal flesh. He is in each of
us. He wants to express Himself
to the fullness in all that He is. All
that He has done in your life, He
will continue to do until he is
manifested in your life. Our eyes
or our senses trip us up at times.
If we walked in the mind of
Christ, we would walk in faith all
the time. We would never get
distracted, concerned or worried
about anything if we walked in
the realm of faith every day. If we
really totally trusted God in every
situation, there would never even
be a worry, doubt or concern
God is transforming the mind
into faith, hope and love. If you
walk in faith, hope and love all
the time, you would not see
anybody but Jesus. You wouldn’t
see anyone else; all you would
see is Jesus. You would see no

man. You would see no flesh. All
you would see is Jesus That’s the
Mount of Transfiguration. That’s
why He chose Peter, James and
John. He chose those three
because their names represent
faith, hope and love. He took
them
to
the
Mount
of
Transfiguration, and they saw the
booth, and they said, “This is a
good place to be.” It is a state of
mind that God wants us to walk
in all the time. God wants us to
walk in the mind of Christ in
peace and life all the time. The
carnal mind is reasoning and the
intellect that will bring you out of
the spirit and out of the mind of
Christ. Mat 17:1, And after six
days Jesus taketh Peter, James,
and John his brother, and
bringeth them up into an high
mountain apart, 2, And was
transfigured before them: and his
face did shine as the sun, and his
raimLith him.
Romans 8:5 says, For they
that are after the flesh do mind
the things of the flesh… I realize
that you have jobs, things that
you have to think about, but the
Lord will help you in your job
and in your schoolwork. He will
help you in anything. He’s there
and He wants to be a part of
everything. He wants to direct it.
My cooking was pretty bad
at times, and I would ask the
Lord why. The Lord said, “Well,
you don’t let Me cook with you.”
He said, “It would taste good if
you would let Me work through
you. Then He gave me a recipe
for eggplant Parmesan. When I
started letting the lord help me, I
said, “Help me Lord, put this
together. Show me, Lord, what I
should put in this. It was
amazing the things we could do
together. One day we made a

Chinese meal. I didn’t even get
any of it because my family had
eaten it before I could sit down to
eat. God wants to be in
everything we do. When He tells
me to go and eat at a restaurant
and I don’t ask Him what
restaurant to go to, the food is not
going to taste good because I
didn’t let Him direct me. He
wants our light to shine to these
people wherever He designates
you to be. You wonder why
things don’t work. He says,
”Well, I’m not in it. You didn’t
ask Me.” He wants to be the
director. The Bible says, For they
that are after the flesh do mind
the things of the flesh; but they
that are after the spirit the things
of the Spirit. ^ For to be carnally
minded is death, but to be
spiritually minded is life and
peace
Romans
8:5-6
in
the
Amplified Bible reads like this;
For those who are according to
the flesh and are controlled by its
unholy desires set their minds on
and pursue those things which
gratify the flesh, but those who
are according to the Spirit and
are controlled by the desires of
the Spirit set their minds on and
seek those things which gratify
the Holy Spirit.
The tree of life is the mind of
Christ. The tree of the Knowledge
of Good and Evil is the carnal
mind. The Bible says, “Come and
let us reason together.” The Lord
said, “Joyce, I don’t want you
reasoning on these things without
Me. If you start reasoning on
these things without Me, then
you will go right in to unbelief,
worry, doubt, fear, anxiety and
frustration. If you will come to
Me, and let us reason together,
then you will stay in the mind of
Christ, and I will put My
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thoughts in your mind to direct
your footsteps. I told God,
“Sometimes it is frustrating when
I have to let You be in control of
my life,” because I would just like
to go out there and get done and
get it over with. I remember
when I needed a car. Do you
think He would let me go and get
one? No! I had to let Him direct
me. When you let Him direct
you, He will lead and guide you
to different places because He
wants to be a light to people, and
come in contact with them. When
He wants to show you what you
are to have, He will show it to
you then. Sometimes the soul
says, “I need a vacation. I need a
break. I’ve learned through hard
knocks that it’s best to wait and
let Him direct it. You are going to
have experiences in Christ if you
do.
Choose life. Let God be in
charge and not you. A lot of you
here are learning these things. We
must practice them each day.
Read Psalm 16. It’s about
David. He said the Lord would
not lead him into corruption or
into hell. He would lead and
teach him the path of life. The
way of the path of life is to the
wise. We need the wisdom of the
Lord in the choices we make. We
need God’s wisdom in our
decisions. We make decisions all
the time. As we pray and
earnestly want God’s will, He
will answer us. Trust Him. We
learn from our mistakes and keep
on walking in Life. Have fun with
your adventure with Christ each
day, and start reigning in life
with Him.
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